
JUNE 2015

Delivered by the Residents’ Association

THE BULLETIN
The Voice of the Community

charges accordingly. Just for clarity, it is up to
30 minutes – FREE, Up to 2 hours – £1.00, Up
to 3 hours – £2.00. The pay and display
machines are also set to allow a maximum of
two free 30 minute periods in any given 24
hour period – one am and one pm. Please
note that after any period of free or paid for
parking there is a 10 minute grace period so
that there is an element of leeway before any
enforcement can take place. For example (30
minutes + 10 minutes grace, 2 hours plus 10
minutes grace, etc). We appreciate the
signage led to much confusion and has since
been improved and clarified for all users.
Regardless of the lengthy consultation period
and the severe budget constraints we face, it is
right we listen to our residents and, where
possible, be prepared to make changes for the
better in response to those concerns.

Keep On Running
Harold Wood Running Club has grown up.
Now with over 100 members and active 7 days
a week it is a friendly, supportive running
group catering for runners of all abilities and
all ages. Our youngest member is 13 and our
oldest is 74 (he is one of the fastest in the club
too)! We welcome beginners and encourage a
holistic approach including training
programmes, dietary advice, injury
management, shoe selection and goal
achievement.
Our members participate regularly in races
and events from local Park Runs to the 2015
London Marathon.
We meet at the Cricket Pavilion in Harold
Wood Park, every evening, Monday to Friday
at 6.30 pm. Saturdays we join in the local Park
Runs and Sundays we have longer training
runs by arrangement. Please visit
http://haroldwoodrc.co.uk/ and
https://www.facebook.com/HaroldWoodRun
ningClub or contact us at
bwiseman46@gmail.com or 07855 447 226.

Budget Challenge Ahead
While a way of dealing with a large part of the £60m initial
funding gap has been identified, further savings of some
£7m will still need to be found over the next couple of
years. Quite apart from unprecedented budget cuts
passed down to us from central government, an increase
of demand in areas such as social care, public health and
environmental services means ever increasing budget
pressures going forward. Some 74% of our net budget is
spent on Children's and Adults’ services. For example, the
average annual cost of a high needs person in a Care
Home is around £24,000, we have 700 at £16.8m; the cost

of child placement is typically £210,000, we have five at £1m; add in the cost of
disposing of our waste at £13m and a clear picture emerges. Again, it will mean
taking difficult decisions to stay within our means, but it will also mean
rethinking how the Council delivers its services. It is a challenge which affects
us all and we would be more than happy to take on board any suggestions from
readers on how we can, collectively, deal with that challenge while protecting
our front line services.

Cllr CLARENCE BARRETT

Station Road Parking Meters
If you are not sure how the payment parking meters now work in Station
Road, Harold Wood, I set out below details: To gain 30 minutes free,
press large round green button twice and wait for your ticket. This must
be displayed in your vehicle as normal. If after 30 minutes you require a
longer stay then return and insert a £ coin to enable you to stay for up to
2 hours and place the ticket in your car in the normal way. I hope this
information helps. There is also 10 minutes grace added onto any period
free or paid parking.

Cllr BRIAN EAGLING

Car Parking Charges Reviewed
Further to last month's item on car parking charges and following the many concerns and
comments received about the tariff, we have taken stock of the situation and amended the

Always available -
not just at election times
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House in
Multiple
Occupation
(HMOs) Update
Following the vote at the March
Council meeting to request
Cabinet to consider an Article 4
direction under the Town and
Country planning act, the Council
are working very hard to compile
a report and are appealing for
details of any Anti-Social
Behaviour Complaints at HMOs
within the Borough.
As part of their research the

Community Safety Team have a
list of properties, on which they
are currently conducting analysis
based upon information from
Planning, Benefits, Housing, the
Police and the Fire brigade. If you
do have any reported complaints
then please pass on to your local
Councillor and we will ensure this
is submitted to the right team.
The Article 4 direction will in
effect require planning
permission be applied for when
dealing with the change of use of
a building from a dwelling house
to a house of multiple occupation.

Cllr DARREN WISE

Summer Fayre
Harold Wood Primary School
Summer Fayre - Saturday 4 July
from 11.30-3.30pm. FREE entry.
Events arena, bouncy castles and
inflatables, helter-skelter, last
man standing, Lions Club train,
Super-Car, raffle, face painting,
football tournament, tin can alley,
tombola, home-made cake stall &
many more! Refreshments/bbq
food/snacks available to buy.
Recreation Avenue, Harold Wood,
RM3 0TH.

Harold Hill
Foodbank

More and
more
people are
having to
resort to
food banks
nationally,
and
scanda-
lously it is
no different
in our area.
Harold Hill
Food Bank

have a collection box by the main
entrance of Tesco at Gallows
Corner and are appealing for
non-perishable food items,
especially long life fruit juice,
sponge puddings, instant mash
potato, coffee, sugar and
toiletries. You can also donate at
www.haroldhill.foodbank.org.uk
<http://www.haroldhill.foodbank.
org.uk> or call Mark on 01708
386323 for more information.

Cllr ALEX DONALD

FREE Family
Fun Day !
The Parish of Hornchurch will be
holding its 4th annual Family
Fun Day in the grounds of St
Andrew's Church, High Street,
Hornchurch on Sunday 14th
June after the 10.40 service
finishes, and as in previous years,
everyone is welcome to come
along to the Celebration Service
beforehand or just come along
sometime after midday. We will
be having a burger/hotdog
barbecue and drinks will be
available again, as well as lots of
family friendly games to join in
with like a tug of war competition,

beat the goalie, splat the rat, wet
sponge throwing and an inflatable
slide for the little ones.
Come and join in the fun, even if
it rains it won't stop us; last year
we just moved into the church
hall and carried on in there !
Please come and join us,
everyone's welcome !
Contact the Parish Office for more
details 01708 441571

Safer
Neighbourhood
Police Teams
Harold Wood Tel: 07876 391 549;
Emerson Park Tel: 07876 396 750;
Emergency Number 999;
Non Emergency Number 101.

Harold Wood
Neighbourhood
Centre Bar
The Club will be celebrating their
5th birthday on the 14th June from
12 noon. Open to members and
non members,

Tel: 01708 229857 Mobile: 07860 801377

continued on page 3

ALL TYPES OF PRINTING:
PLANS, LEAFLETS, COPYING PHOTOS ONTO CANVAS

INK CARTRIDGE REFILLS AND NEW,
PERSONALISED CARDS

93 Corbets Tey Road, Upminster, Essex RM14 2AH
Tel: 01708 220185

www.print-trek.co.uk www.inkstopsales.co.uk
O P E N : M O N D A Y - S A T U R D A Y 9 . 0 0 A M - 5 . 0 0 P M

INK STOP
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all welcome. There will be a
Licensed Bar, two bouncy castles,
one an assault course the other a
mega castle.
A Bucking Pig, a Dunk Tank,
various side shows, including
Catch the Rodent, Balls in a
bucket, Penalty Shoot, Can Can
Alley, Darts Contest, a Fishing
Casting Competition. A Hog Roast
to include Burgers & Hot Dogs.
Live Music in the evening. Ice
Cream Van This list is not
exhaustive. There will be no
entrance fee and prices for the
entertainment will be kept to a
minimum charge affordable by all
who attend.

Parking
Restrictions
Residents of the following roads
will soon receive an informal
questionnaire on imposing
parking restrictions. Church
Road, Elgin Avenue, Haldon Rise,
Harold Court Road, Thurso Close.
It is important to fill this in your
views which council officers will
consider when drafting proposals.

Cllr ALEX DONALD

Summer
Fayre/Fun Day
Join us for our annual Summer
Fayre at Harold Court Primary
School on the 27th June from
12.00 – 4.00pm. All welcome, the
more the merrier. This year’s
theme is Harold Court Has
Talent!
There will be a selection of stalls
including various tombola’s,
grand prize raffle, trader stalls,
talent show by some of the pupils,
gunge the teacher, dance groups,
various bouncy castles and
inflatable’s, ride on train, ponies,
traditional games, beat the goalie,
cake stall, beer and summer
cocktail stall, barbeque stall,
domino’s pizza, and lots, lots
more.
So come along and join us for a
fun filled day. We look forward to
seeing you all.
In the event of bad weather the
fayre will still go ahead within
the school premises.
Harold Court Primary School,
Church Road, Harold Wood,
Romford RM3 0SH

Table Top Sale
The 8th Squirrels Heath Scout
Group are holding a Table Top
Sale on Saturday 6th June.
The Sale will take place from 9am
until 12pm. Refreshments will be
available.
The Scout Hall is situated at the
rear of the Rainbow Trust Charity
Shop in Station Road, Harold
Wood.

Car Boot Sale
Sunday 14th June 9am til 1pm -
Sellers from 8am. £8 per pitch-no
pre booking required, £10 per van.
Free entrance Food &
refreshments available
Redden Court School, Cotswold
Road, Harold Wood, RM3 0TS.
Contact: Kathleen 07868 737 836.
Friends of Redden Court School
Events Page.
A further date is organised for
19th July.

Bathroom
Refurbishments
Over the last month, there have
been many residents contact me
with regards to the bathroom
refurbishments that are currently

being carried out by Contractors
on behalf of the Council. Some of
the delays are unacceptable and
the quality of work has been poor.
I would urge that you initially log
a complaint on the council
website at
http://www.havering.gov.uk/Page
s/ServiceChild/The-Councils-
complaints-procedure.aspx or if
you are unable to then phone the
Council on 01708 434343 or go to
your Rent Office and make a
complaint. Be sure to get your
reference number so that you can
quote this to either me or one of
my other colleagues so that we
can chase up if the Council are
not responding to you within the
appropriate time scales.

Cllr DARREN WISE

Harold Wood
Evening WI
Now that we have had our AGM
we are looking forward to a new
year and our speakers and events
up to August are as follows:
Wednesday June 3rd
Pat Keeper on her life as a Guide
Leader
Wednesday July 1st
Bag Beetle (Games Evening)

continued on page 4

SPECIALISTS IN CONVERTING YOUR LOFT/ATTIC INTO
A BEDROOM WITH A POSSIBLE EN-SUITE

• FULLY INSURED
• MOST CONVERSIONS FINISHED WITHIN 6 WEEKS

• PLANS DRAWN AND SUBMITTED
• EST 1977

• LOCAL FAMILY RUN BUSINESS
• PREVIOUS CONVERSIONS CAN BE VIEWED

CALL GARY OR CHRIS JAMES TO DISCUSS YOUR REQUIREMENTS
GARY: 0777 311 8268 DAY. 01708 250772 EVENING
CHRIS: 0795 002 5841 DAY. 01708 250747 EVENING

E-MAIL: GARYCHRISJAMES@FOCALPOINTLOFTS.CO.UK
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Wednesday August 5th
No Meeting - (Summer Break)
We meet at the Memorial Hall,
Gubbins Lane at 7.45pm. Visitors
are welcome. Entrance £2.50
which includes refreshments. We
are a friendly crowd and would
love you to join us. For further
details please ring Sylvia on
01708 701 269.

Double Yellow
Lines

Following
my article
last month
regarding
the double
yellow lines
in Gooshays
Drive being
washed
away, I can
report that
the

contractor has been back to re-
paint the lines and hopefully this
time they will remain permanent.
Also to advise residents that the
Council recently advertised a
number of schemes to install
double yellow lines at various

junctions in Harold Hill to ensure
adequate safety and vision when
leaving these junctions. The
yellow lines will be painted over
the next few months.

Cllr DARREN WISE

Table Tennis
After over 30 years at Hacton
Lane, the Havering 50+ Club is
moving to The Cranham
Community Centre in
Marlborough Gardens (off Avon
Road). We play mainly table
tennis. Wednesday 3- 5pm and
Friday 7.30- 9.30pm.
If you would like to join us or
need more information, please
telephone George on 609 283 or
Ken on 443 250.

Hoylake Gardens
Streetlight
I received a call from a resident
about a broken streetlight outside
her house in Hoylake Gardens,
Harold Wood. After reporting this
to Streetcare, I am pleased to say
the pavement and road is
illuminated once again.

Cllr ALEX DONALD

PLASTER - ARTEX - COVING
CEILING REPLACEMENT
& REPAIR SPECIALIST

PLASTER OVER EXISTING ARTEX
LOCALWORK FOR 25 YEARS

Michael Dickson
Tel: 01708 250554 Mobile: 07771 712691

L.J NICHOLLS

Interior & Exterior
Painting and decorating

TEL: Upminster 01708 220448



Windmill Craft
Fair
This year’s fair takes place again
in front of the Windmill,
St Mary’s Lane, on Sunday 7th
June from 12 pm to 5 pm.
There will be a wide variety of
craft stalls including Corn Dollies,
Thames Chase Community
Forest, books, coins, plants and
handicrafts etc. The Oglethorpe
Players will be performing again.
The Mill will also be open for
guided tours. The Old Chapel
opposite will be open selling
refreshments.
All welcome.

Cllr LINDA HAWTHORN

Thames Chase -
Come celebrate
Come and celebrate 25 years of
environmental improvements
with Thames Chase Trust at the
Forest Centre throughout June.
Bring your memories along and
record them in our Book of
Memories of the Community

Forest.
Friday 12th June 3-5pm –
celebratory cream tea with live
music in the barn. £8 per person.
Booking essential!
Saturday 13th June from 12
noon – family guided walk
‘beating the bounds’ of
Broadfields. Enjoy the
transformation of Broadfields
Farm from a derelict farm to a
thriving site now home to the
Thames Chase Forest Centre.
Free (donations welcome)
Sunday 14th June - celebration
10k Run and family Fun Run
around Broadfields. For more
information about Havering 90
Joggers10k Run visit
www.runnersworld.co.uk Details
of the Family Fun Run and
booking forms can be found on
the website
www.thamechase.org.uk or at the
Forest Centre. Dust off your
running shoes and join us as we
enjoy a run in the country!
Saturday 20th June – The Forest
at Play. A family afternoon of fun
ending with a concert by
Brentwood School Big Band on
the meadow. Games for all the

family from 2pm. Bring your
garden chairs and blankets and
enjoy a picnic as you swing along
to the Big Band from
approximately 5pm. Admission
free (donations welcome)
Sunday 21st June 10am -3pm –
Bumper celebration Sunday
Market on the meadow including
produce stalls from Essex
Farmers’ Markets together with a
wide range of craft stalls.
Admission free.
For more information please visit
the website
www.thameschase.org.uk

OUTSTANDING INSPECTION
REPORT FOR OAKFIELDS
MONTESSORI SCHOOL,
UPMINSTER
Oakfields School in Upminster
has been judged to provide “a
consistently good education and
has some outstanding features”,
following a recent inspection. The
quality and standards of their

early years’ provision was found
to be “outstanding”.
In the report from the School
Inspection Service, it found that
“the pupils’ spiritual, moral,
social and cultural development
is excellent in all respects, as is
their behaviour”. The
Kindergarten provision has
improved from satisfactory to
outstanding in the three years
since its last inspection.

JOINERY
EST 20 YEARS

HARDWOOD SPECIALISTS
• Supply only or supply and install
• High quality windows, doors
and conservatories

• Leaded lights and coloured glass
• Unique old-fashioned front doors
FREE FRIENDLYADVICE • FREE ESTIMATES

01708 757675
5

Head teacher, Laura Ciftci, with 3
students.
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Tudor
Construction Company

serving upminster since 1955

extensions, conversions, landscaping,
maintenance free upvc barge boards,

fascias, soffits, guttering, windows and doors
phone 01708 222330/223241

where quality and service come first
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continued on page 9

London City
Airport
Following on from previous items
on the planned expansion and
changes to flight paths over
Havering, it has been announced
that Boris Johnson, London's
Mayor, has told Newham Council
to refuse the planned expansion
of the site. His decision, following
on from our Motion to Havering
Council, is based on his concerns
regarding the unacceptable
increase in noise levels which the
expansion would have generated.
This follows the cavalier attitude
shown by the Airport operators to
the consultation process which
was conducted in a very
minimalist way despite requests
by Havering council and other
east London Boroughs for an
extension to the time scales.

Cllr LINDA VAN DEN HENDE

Old Chapel
June Events
General Open Days: 6, 7 and 20,
21 – 2pm-5pm. Free entry.

Sunday 7 June 12pm-5pm
Traditional Tea Room, free entry.
Visit the Old Chapel and enjoy a
traditional afternoon tea. Harpist
Hilary Barkwith will be playing
throughout the afternoon and
Upminster Art Society will be
displaying their work.
Wednesday 10 June 10.30am Tea
and Talk - Essex Coast Walk
The author Peter Caton describes
his walk along the entire Essex
coast – the longest coastline of
any English county. Talks are free
for Friends of the Old Chapel,
otherwise £2. Refreshments are
included, please book: call 01708
222660 or email
gsmith@mary.havering.sch.uk
Saturday 20 June 10.30am -
1.00pm Musical Concert and
Workshop - Finding and
Expressing Your Voice
The concert will show how both
the Renaissance composer John
Dowland, and 20th Century Blues
Singers expressed emotions in
their songs. In the Workshop you
will be able to explore ways of
freeing your voice and expressing
your feelings vocally. It is not
necessary to be a singer or having
singing experience. Booking
required: call 01708 222660 or

email
gsmith@mary.havering.sch.uk
Sunday 21 June 2.00pm - 5.00pm
- The Winds of Change: Images of
Upminster Windmill
An opportunity to see this iconic
building as you have never seen it
before. An impressive gallery of
images showing the Mill as it is
and was, including still, animated
and 3D computer generated
graphics alongside a selection of
carefully restored historic
photographs.
Gemma Smith, Heritage Officer,
The Old Chapel, Sacred Heart of
Mary Girls' School, St Mary’s
Lane, Upminster, RM14 2QR.
Telephone: 01708 222660
Email:
gsmith@mary.havering.sch.uk
www.theoldchapelupminster.co.uk

Essex Wildlife
Trust
The Havering Group invite you to
enjoy some summer activities.
Enyoy an evening walk in
Bedfords Park to look at wildlife
and flowers on Monday 8th June.
Meet at the entrance in Lower

Bedfords Road at 7pm.
Requested donation £2.
Open Gardens on Sunday 19th
July. Gardens will be open at 26
Courtenay Gardens, Upminster,
RM14 1DD and 8 Frank's
Cottages, St Mary's Lane,
Upminster, RM14 3NU from noon
until 6pm. Plants and
refreshments will be on sale.
Entrance fee £2.50 for one garden
and 50p for other.

Education Plan
Consultation
As Strategic Commissioner of
Education Provision, Havering
Council is seeking your views on
their Commissioning Plan for
Education Provision in Havering
for 2015-2019. It takes into
consideration all types and
phases of education from nursery
through to secondary. The
borough has to monitor the
supply and demand for places
and ensure there is sufficient
capacity to meet the demand. As
a borough, we are experiencing
an increase in the early years and
school age population alongside
legislative constraints and
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Havering Pet Care Services
www.haveringpcs.co.uk

Your Premier Affordable Pet Care Service is here!
With over 10 years experience and fully insured, Havering Pet Care Services is here

to support people in Havering with their pet care needs.
We understand just how much you love your pet, and with us they'll be treated like royalty

every time we come to visit them or every time they stay with us.
So if your dog needs a daily walk, or your cat needs feeding whilst you are on holiday or even a trip

to the vets or groomers, you name it, we'll have it covered.
Please see the website or contact Michelle on 07881611220 for more details.

We treat your pet like they are our own.
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financial
challen-
ges,
making
this an
area of
debate
and
controv-
ersy. If
you
would
like to

have sight of the proposed plan
and would like to comment on
the consultation which ends on
22nd June 2015, you can find the
Draft Commissioning Plan for
Education Provision; 2015/16-
2019/20 and a link to the
consultation, on the Council
Website:
http://www.havering.gov.uk/Page
s/Services/School-organisation-
place-planning.aspx

Cllr GILLIAN FORD

Havering Arts
Festival 2015
Havering Arts Festival continues
in June with events in the next

few weeks including:
Upminster Arts Society exhibition
at Queen's Theatre from 8th to
21st June;
Guildonian Players: The
Importance of Being Earnest at
Methodist Church, The Drive,
Harold Wood, from 10th to 13th
June;
Romford Summer Theatre: Love's
Labours Lost in Raphael Park,
Romford (open air) from 18th to
27th June;
The Winds of Change, and
exhibition about Upminster
Windmill at Upminster Old
Chapel on 21st June;
Cappella Singers: Summer
Concert of Early Music at Trinity
United Reform Church,
Upminster on 21st June; and
Havering Concert Orchestra:
Summer Promenade Concert at
Frances Bardsley School,
Brentwood Rd, Romford on 27th
June.
Full details of these, and all other,
Havering Arts Festival events,
available at
www.haveringartscouncil.org.uk
Look out for the brochure in local
branch libraries.

Tap Room
The application for a tap room, ie
a micro pub, at 1b Sunnyside
Gardens has received licensing
permission to sell alcohol from 11
am to 11 pm.
Despite objections from residents
and your ward councillors, on the
grounds of safety, noise and
protection of children, these were
ignored. It was agreed by a
committee of three Councillors
who do not live locally.
The applicants put a very rosy
picture forward, saying that its
aim is to encourage conversation
and net-working, except it is not a
club and there will be no
membership.
There will only be 60 people
allowed in at a time, but who will
count and who will tell those
trying to enter that the place is
full. There are only 3 members of
staff envisaged.
They say they only expect 30 will
attend at any one time and it will
peak at lunch times; no food for
sale. They say they want to
encourage children so they can
see responsible drinking.
The applicants said there is lots of
parking in Upminster. Would you
tell us where?
We disagree: this end of Sunnyside

Gardens and St Mary's Lane is
always full of cars.
As we go to press, we are waiting
for the decision of the Planning
Committee as the pub applicants
have applied for a change of use.
We will keep you informed on
this.

Cllr LINDA HAWTHORN

Join Friends of
Upminster Mini
Golf
The Friends of Upminster Mini-
Golf Course goes from strength to
strength and has a firm
commitment to promote and
protect this valuable community
asset and beautiful green space
for future generations to enjoy. If
you would like to join the group,
please contact me at
cllrclarencebarrett@yahoo.co.uk
or call 0786311602. Don't forget,
the course is open weekends and
school holidays until 1st
November. Fees are £5 for adults
and £3 for children, OAPs and
students.

Cllr CLARENCE BARRETT



10

Est 1969 and serving the local community for the past 45 years.
We have decided to ease up on major landscape construction

but can offer an excellent service in the following:

GARDEN MAINTENANCE
INCLUDING * BORDERS * PLANTING * HEDGE CUTTING

* PATIOS & DRIVEWAYS POWER CLEANED
* SOFT LANDSCAPING * TURFING * GARDEN CLEARANCE, ETC.

PLUS OUR FREE FRIENDLY ADVICE. JUST GIVE US A CALL.

For free quotation, call 01277 202664 / 372250 / 07974 578673 / 07507 444290
All seasons Nursery, Folkes Lane, Cranham, Essex.
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U.C.R.A. Coach
Outing news
On Saturday 18th July to Southwold.
Famous for its highly valued
beach huts, Southwold offers
visitors the chance to enjoy an
English seaside resort as it used to
be with an iconic lighthouse, a
splendid pier, a lovely sandy
beach and a pleasant whiff of
malt from the wonderful Adnams
brewery. Southwold also boasts
splendid art galleries, fine shops
and pubs.

Do You Like to
Bake?
The next Vanilla Bake Club will be
held on Monday 8th June at The
Old Chapel, St Mary's Lane,
Upminster from 18.30 until 20.30.
We are a group of amateur but
keen bakers who meet every 6 to 8
weeks to share our baking, stories
and support. Please feel free to
join us, we bake something to
bring along to share. There is a
fee of £5.00 to cover hall, teas and
coffees. For further information

www.vanillabakeclub.com
or email
Sharon@vanillabakeclub.com or
look us up on Facebook or
Twitter.

Summer wild
flower walks
Mary Smith, local botanist, will be
leading more interactive wild
flower walks this year at Belhus
Woods Country Park, which lies
between Upminster and Aveley.
1:30 pm outside the Visitor Centre
until 4:30 pm. Wednesday
afternoons on 24 June and 19
August. Parking £2.20 for the day.
The Park charge £4 per person per
walk.
Please wear old tough clothing,
with old trousers and stout shoes
or boots (to cope with mud,
nettles, brambles etc). Bring a
wildflower guide, a pencil and
notebook, and a camera, and a
sunhat and anti-insect spray, if
you want. A small x10 hand lens is
essential, but I have ones for loan
if you don't have your own.
You do need to be able to stand
still and walk gently for 3 hours,
and kneel on the ground to study a
rare flower, and get up again

unaided. Please leave your dog in
somebody else's care.
For further info: 01708 228921,

email to
mary@smith33gpr.fsnet.co.uk

Shirley's Tours
Kindly note following:
Tuesday, 4th August: Howletts
Zoo, Kent, set in 90 Acres. Owned
by Aspinall Foundation. Large
herd of African elephants, gorilla
feeding, large + small cats, +
more; Childrens Play Area;
pathways suitable for disabled.
Adult/OAP £33; Child 2/15 yrs
£30; based on 30 people on coach,
price reduces if over 40 people.
Tuesday 11th August:
Broadstairs/Folk Week. 9.00am
Coaches Depart. Free
entertainment around
promenade; Craft Fayre etc.
Adults £24, Oap £23, family prices
on request.
Wednesday 19th August:
Margate, 9.00am Coach Depart.
Beaches/Dreamland Reopening
2015: Free Art Gallery on sea
front. Adults £24, Oap £23, family
prices on request.
Saturday 22nd August: Seven

Brides for Seven Brothers:
Regents Park Open Air theatre.
Matinee by Coach. Bring picnic or
eat at restaurants in park. Adult
£47, OAP £46.
Enquiries to Shirley Ward 01708
227 884: Or send S/A Envelope
to: 15 Worcester Ave, Cranham,
Upminster, RM14 3LB

Upminster
Riding for the
Disabled
Upminster RDA is currently in
need of volunteers.
Sessions are on a Wednesday
during term time, morning,
lunch-time and afternoon.
Experience with horses is not
necessary for side walking, but
needed for horse leaders; if it's
been a while, training will be given.
We also have a vacancy for a
group instructor or someone who
would like to train to be a group
instructor.
We are a friendly group and if you
would like to know more about
us, phone Stella on 01708 226 930.
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Domestic and commercial carpet
and upholstery cleaners

End of tenancy professional cleaning

Contact Dan Tyler

2 Hare Hall Lane, Gidea Park, RM2 6BD

Tel: 01708 531104/ 07825 637829
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Cafe With Soul
Part of Havering Arts Festival
2015, there will be a Jools
Holland ‘Later’ style event with
emerging acoustic Soul/Folk duo,
Daughters of Davis and
supporting acts including Echo,
our local Mowtown soul group.
Venue: St. Luke’s Church, Front
Lane, Cranham. On Saturday the
20th. Tickets at £8 and for
concessions £5, includes
refreshments. For tickets contact
Kevin Browning, at St. Luke’s on
01708 222 562. Venue: St. Luke’s
Church, Front Lane, Cranham.
On Saturday the 20th. Tickets at
£8 and for concessions £5
includes refreshments. For tickets
contact Kevin Browning, at St.
Luke’s on 01708 222 562.

Coffee Morning
Coffee morning at Moor Lane
Church, Moor Lane, Cranham, on
Saturday the 6th this month from
10am-12 noon, with a cake sale.
All welcome.

World Wildlife
Fund Bike Ride
The Panda Made me do it.. My
name is Dan Boyle and I live in
North Ockendon and this year I
will be riding in the Prudential
Ride London 100 (the 2012
Olympic Route). I will be
attempting to raise money for the
WWF to allow them to continue
their work in protecting our
planet for us and future
generations. Any donation would
be awesome as I hope to raise
£1000. My just giving page is
http://uk.virginmoneygiving.com
/DannyHBoyle Thank you.

Music Evening
Wednesday 3rd June - Sea, Ships
& Sailors - presented by Alan
Tomlin.
For our last programme of the
season, Alan has selected a
nautical miscellany with music
that represents our own maritime
heritage as well as the ocean and
sea beyond our coastline.
Britannia will be represented by
compositions from Arne, Binge,

Britten, Coates and Elgar but
internationally there will be
music with Arabian influence (via
Russia), a little American candy, a
couple of Frenchmen and a
devilish Dutchman.
Takes place as usual at
Hornchurch Library. First Floor.
Further details from Stephen
Raindle on 01708 470 670.
All welcome.

Sci-Fi Charity
Convention
On the 25th July at the Harold Hill
Community Centre, Harold Hill,
RM3 9LB. 10 am to 4 pm. 18
actors will be appearing from Star
Wars – Dr Who – Harry Potter –
actors like Dr Who No 6 Colin
Baker with his assistant Nicola
Bryant (Peri Brown) – Nev
Fountain scriptwriter from Dr
Who - Femi Taylor from Star Wars
as Ooola in Return of the Jedi –
Simon Fisher-Becker as the Blue
Man in Dr Who – Jon Davey &
Barry Noble both Syber Men;
(Barry Noble was a Famous Pop
Artist in the late 60s and early 70s)
– Terry English who made all the
Armoury for every Harry Potter
Movie and Paul Warren who is

Daniel Radcliffe's stunt double.
The selected charity is the Essex-
based Little Haven's Children's
Hospice.

Moon Walk
As we go to press, Upminster
Accountants from Hunter & Co
were training hard to do the
moon walk, 26 miles through
London on 16th May.
Donations are greatly appreciated
at the office at 195 St Mary’s Lane
or at
www.wtwalk.org/moonwalklondo
n2015/esin
Further details next month.

PLASTERING
* Professional * High Quality * Clean & Reliable * Cheapest Rates

* OAP Discounts * Full plastering service * Re-skim * Re-skim over artex

* New ceilings, cove, cornice, painting and decorating etc

* New skirting and architraves

* 27 years’ experience * Free estimates

Contact: Clay Dawkins
Hornchurch: Tel: 07961 379277 / 01708 470841

Email: clay.dawkins@live.co.uk
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Daisy Birthing weekly
Active Antenatal

Birth Preparation classes
Learn your antenatal education and active

birth techniques in a truly effective way
anchored to your breath, your body and your movement – exactly where you will

need it on your baby’s birthing day.

Classes run on Tue evenings at Upminster, Wednesday evenings and Saturday
mornings at Mothercare Romford. Advance booking essential.

Tel. 07549 009 834
email: Lynn-zanatta@thedaisyfoundation.com

www.thedaisyfoundation.com
www.facebook.com/daisybirthingwithlynnzanatta

LOVE CLEANING
Need a cleaner for your home?

No contracts . Pay by the hour
Friendly, honest cleaners

Check us out at: LOVELAUNDRY.CO.UK
and let us make your life easier!

Also provide an Ironing,
Laundry and Dry Cleaning service
with Free Collection and Delivery

Call us on 01708 445921
Or go to LOVELAUNDRY.CO.UK

ADVERTISE YOUR BUSINESS HERE

Delivered to over 19,000 homes
Contact RON OWER, Editor
Telephone: 07721 780372

E-mail: bulletinra@yahoo.co.uk
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** Air Con Regas Only £49.95**

Local NADFAS
On Tuesday 9th June NADFAS
(Havering) welcomes Mrs
Alexandra Drysdale with a lecture
entitled " Red Vibrations: The
Aesthetic and Emotional
significance of the colour red in
Western Art”. Lecture 10.45.
Coffee from 10.00. Visitors
welcome at £6. Meetings held at
the Willow Hall, Romford Baptist
Church, Main Road, Romford,
RM1 3BL. Further information can
be found at
www.haveringdfas.org.uk

Outdoor Boot
Sale
Coopers Company & Coborn
School, St.Mary's Lane,
Upminster RM14 3HS. Saturday
6th June, 9-1pm. Cars £8,
vans/trailers £10. Tel 07508 135
449. Weather permitting.Toilets
and Refreshments available. The
Boot Sales are organised by the
Coopers Parents' Association
and all proceeds are going towards
a new Mini bus for the Students.

Rotary Fete
The Rotary Club of Hornchurch &
Upminster will be holding a fete
on the Queen's Theatre Green,
Billet Lane, Hornchurch on
Saturday 4th July, from 1pm until
5pm.There will be plenty to
interest all ages, including a range
of children's amusements, many
different stalls, with some selling
craft items and jewellery and
others serving refreshments.
Visitors will be entertained with
live music. Admission is free of
charge.

Are Your Roof
Works Legal?
Since April 2006 all strip and retile
and flat roof replacement works
require a local authority
‘Completion Certificate’ to show
that the works meet legal
requirements. The works have to
satisfy insulation regulations
under the ‘Conservation of Fuel
Directive’. This requires sufficient
insulation to stop wasting our
Planet’s resources. It is required
by Law and any roofer/roofing
Company not following this

directive can find themselves on
the wrong side of the Law.
Another regulation has now come
into force. Since 1st March 2015
all tiles and segmental ridge have
to be mechanically fixed. This is
mandatory and known as BS5534.
Every tile has to be nailed. Every
segmental ridge has to be dry fixed
(screwed and bolted) or wet fix
with mortar and every segment
drilled and screwed.
Further details can be obtained
from Building Control at the
London Borough of Havering or
G B Roofing (01708 220610).

Swim-By-Me
My name is Christine Dawkins
and live in Cranham. I have
decided to raise funds for a charity
'Stand By Me' based in
Hornchurch who rescue kids in
crisis. A really worthwhile cause
that helps many children who
really need help. I am going to do
a sponsored swim in July. I am
hoping to raise £1,000 as this will
be matched by my employer.
Please read my story and to
support me by going to
www.standy.me/projects/swim-

by-me
For more information etc contact
Christine on Tel: 01708 222 028.

Two Superb
Courses
"Christianity Explored"
An opportunity for adults and
youth to explore what Christianity
says about the meaning of life. It
covers questions like: "Was Jesus
real? Why did he die? What
difference does it make to me? The
7 week course starts on Thursday
11th june at 7.45pm.
"Parenting Teenagers, 11- 16"
A course designed to equip
parents and carers with the tools
to build healthy relationships with
their teenagers, whilst guiding
them into adulthood. Great video
clips of parents and youths sharing
their experiences; breaks for
exercises and discussion times.
The 5 Monday evening sessions
start on 15 June at 7.45pm.
Both of these courses contain high
quality DVD clips, group
discussions and a chance to learn
with others. The £5 course charges
include a workbook, fresh coffee

continued on page 17
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We specialise in private swims and swimming
lessons for babies and toddlers

Our pool is heated to at least a toasty 32oC
so is suitable for babies from birth and children with

special and additional needs

Please phone us for more information on
07961 750173

161a Hacton Lane, Upminster, RM14 2YE

Please like us on

Learn to play bridge starting Tuesday 15th September 2015
2.30pm to 4.30pm at the Hurford Hall, Upminster

(behind Upminster Library)

Please contact Paul Graham to discuss/enrol
With over 25 years bridge playing experience

Accredited by the English Bridge Union to teach

01708 251382 / 07940585235
email: upminsterbridgeschool@gmail.com
www.bridgewebs.com/upminsterschool
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and cakes and a great welcome! All
sessions take place at Gaynes
School, Brackendale Gardens,
Upminster and are arranged by
King's Church, Upminster.
Information and booking 01708
251 265 or www.kcu.org.uk.

Havering Mela
This takes place on Sunday 14th
June at the Queen's Theatre Green,
11 am to 5 pm. All welcome.
Organised by the Asian Women's
Association of Havering.
Further details from 07879 818 955
or 07949 532 809.

BBQ
There will be a BBQ at All Saints
Church on Saturday 13th June at
6.30pm. All welcome but please
book with Helene on 01708 225629".

Get Creative at
a Children’s Art
Week
This June Children’s Art Week (Sat
13th - Sun 21st June 2015) will be
back bigger and better than ever!
Don’t miss the chance to get
creative with your kids at one of

the hundreds of events being held
in venues around the UK. With
everything from; ‘Weird &
Wonderful Weaving’ to ‘Mosaic
Making’ there’s bound to be
something on near you to engage
children of all ages. Find out
what’s on near you by visiting the
Children’s Art Week website
(www.childrensartweek.org.uk).

Polar Explorers
Holiday Club
The club meet at Cranham Baptist
Church, Severn Drive, Cranham.
From the 17th to - 21st August.
We meet each morning from 10am
- 12:45pm. Come and join in the
fun...invite your friends too!
Anyone aged 5-11 years old is
welcome. The cost for the week is
£28 per child.
If you want to know more and to
receive a registration form, please
call: 01708 224 851.
Places are limited so book early!

School Places
Consultation
Our council is responsible for
making sure there are enough
school places in Havering and is
seeking your views and feedback

on a draft commissioning plan. To
see the plan and take part in the
consultation, please visit
www.surveymonkey.com/r/Parent
sviewontheDraftCommissioningPl
anforEducationProvision.
The deadline for responses is
Monday 22nd June.

Cllr GILLIAN FORD

Upminster Wine
& Social Club
The club is celebrating its 50th
Anniversary this year and to
celebrate we are holding a Dinner
Dance at the New Windmill Hall
on 28th November. We're pulling
out all the stops for this event and
it should be a great evening.
We meet at the Social Hall, Front
Lane, Cranham on the third
Thursday of the month. If you
would like more details of our
activities, please call Jim Johnson
01708 224 214, or simply come
along on the night. You would be
made most welcome.

Hall Mead
School
Hall Mead School has received
national recognition for the

exceptional attainment of its
students in the 2014 GCSE
examinations.
SSAT, the Schools, Students and
Teachers Network, recently
undertook its annual in-depth
analysis of official Department for
Education data on all state-funded
schools in England and identified
Hall Mead School’s success.
The school has qualified for an
SSAT Educational Outcomes
Award by being in the top 20% of
non-selective schools nationally
for high average grades achieved
by students.
The school were invited to receive
their award at a regional
celebration ceremony hosted by
SSAT at Parkside Community
College in Cambridge on the 7th
May.

“No–this is the one I said was named Elsie”
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Summer,
Strawberries
and Strings
The Cappella Singers of Upminster
present a programme of Early
English Music, including Purcell
and Vivaldi’s Gloria. Conductor
Robert Jacobs.
Accompanied by a String Quartet,
followed by a complimentary
Strawberry Tea.
On Sunday 21st June at 4pm at
The Trinity United Reformed
Church, Station Road, Upminster,
Entry £10.
www.cappella-singers.org.uk
For further information or to
reserve a ticket please contact

Ian Pirie on 01708 641718 or
Daphne Ewington 01277 221984.

Oglethorpe
Summer Fair
Friday 3rd July - 2.30 pm - 6.30
pm. Please come along to The
James Oglethorpe Primary
School's Summer Fair Inflatable
Extravaganza. Attractions include
bubble football, pedal go-carts,
mega assault course, mega slide
and zorb balls. Plus your usual
mix of stalls selling their wares,
face painting, glitter tattoos, beat
the goalie, crafts, grand raffle and
tombolas; displays and much,
much more. Teas, coffees, cakes,

burgers and hot dogs, Pimms &
Beer Tent. Outside stalls welcome:
fee £15 payable in advance - to
secure a stall please contact the
Parents Association by email at
JOPSPA@outlook.com

Hall Mead Quiz
Night
Their next quiz night is on
Saturday 11th July, normal details
7:15pm for a 7:30pm start. Hall
Mead Great Hall, Hall Mead
School, Marlborough Gardens,
Upminster RM14 1SF. £5 per
person payable on the night,
tables up to 10, bring your own
food and drink. To book a table
call the school office on 01708 225
684 or email
jhand@hallmeadschool.com

Happy Birthday
Tasty Bites, Upminster's first
Indian, Indonesian and Vegetarian
take away celebrate their18th
birthday. Details of a special
charity event
the take away are holding follows
in a future Bulletin.

FUTURE EVENTS
JUNE 2015
6 Saturday - Tithe Barn Open Day 10.30

am – 4.00 pm. Free Entry.
6 Saturday - The Havering Branch of the

East of London Family History Society
hold meetings on the first Saturday of
every month at Trinity Church, Station
Road, Upminster RM14 2SJ doors open at
1pm meeting starts at 2pm. This month
the talk is ‘The Variant Spelling
Surnames’ with Derek Palgrave.

6 Saturday - Quiz Night in aid of Pussycat
Lodge Trust at Trinity Church Hall,
Station Road, Upminster. 7pm for 7.30pm
start. Price £6. Tables of 8- 10. Please
bring your own drinks and nibbles.
Tickets and further information from
Jacqui Duly on 07751 199 037. E-mail
jacquiduly@hotmail.com All tables have
to be booked in advance.

6 Saturday – Upminster Windmill Open
Day from 2.00 pm to 5 pm.

7 Sunday - Upminster Windmill Open
Day & Craft Fair, from midday to 5.00 pm.

7 Sunday – Havering Mind are holding
The BIG BLUE Run/Walk 10 am at
Harrow Lodge Park. £10 to take part
(over 12s). Includes sports bag, medal
and certificate. Under 11s Junior run
FREE, includes certificate. We encourage
people to wear blue to celebrate Havering
Minds 50th anniversary. Please contact
Ciaran.white@haveringmind.org.uk for
more information.

7 Sunday - Tithe Barn Open Day 10.30 am
– 4.00 pm. Free Entry.

7 Sunday – All Saints Church, Childrens
Charity committee are holding an
Afternoon Tea in aid of the
charity First Step. It will be held in the
Vestry Hall and gardens at All Saints
Church, Cranham at 2.30 pm.
The tea will cost £6 per person and will all

continued on page 24
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Lin Winter
Personal Trainer and Lifestyle Strategist

Private Consultation • Fitness Testing • Nutritional Guidance • Reduce Risk of Heart Disease
• Improve Weight Management • Increase Strength and Stamina • More Energy - Less Stress

Personalised Progressive 12 Week Programme

07966 693133/ 01708 377949

www.linwinter.com
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Get bowled
over this
summer

The new cricket season is upon us
and Harold Wood Cricket Club
based in Harold Wood Park are
looking for new members.
Due to the club’s huge array of
teams anyone will be able to find
a level that is right for them
whether they are someone who
has moved recently into the area,
haven’t played since school or
just wants to give cricket a go.
Harold Wood CC is a club built
around family and the
community with plenty of social
events to go alongside the cricket,
so it is a great way to meet more
like-minded individuals from
your community.
The club has 5 Saturday league

sides, teams on Sunday and have
womens, girls, boys and a
disabled teams – So no matter
your age, sex or ability you will get
a game.
If you would like more details
about Harold Wood Cricket Club
then please contact HWCC Tom
Clarke (tpc1981@hotmail.com or
07763607076) or go to
www.haroldwoodcc.com
Follow HWCC on Twitter
@HaroldWoodcc
Like HWCC on
Facebook.com/Haroldwoodccs

Men’s Lunch
Tuesday, 9th June is St. Peter’s
Church, Harold Wood, Men’s
Lunch Summer Special – doors
open 11.30am. As hinted at last
time, to bring our 2014-15 season
to a exiting end we are thrilled
that the Very Rev’d. Dr. David
Ison, Dean of St. Paul’s Cathedral
London has agreed to join us as
our VIP guest. Dean David was
born and brought up in
Brentwood, and attended St.
Peter’s Harold Wood in the late
60s early 70s. He was a member of
the youth fellowship and also
sang in the choir.
He began his ministry as a curate

in
Deptford,
spent 3
years as a
tutor with
the Church
Army and
then
became a
vicar in the
Coventry

area. Following time at Exeter
Cathedral, he was appointed
Dean of Bradford Cathedral in
2005. David was installed as Dean
of St. Paul’s in May 2012.
David is married to Hilary and
they have two married daughters
and two sons, and share life at St.
Paul’s with three grandchildren
and a kit-car!
It will be wonderful to welcome
Dean David back to his roots and
hear about his journey from St.
Peter’s to St. Paul’s!
Please reserve your lunch place
by telephoning St. Peter’s
Welcome Desk on 01708 342080,
or email:
welcome.desk@stpetersharoldwo
od.org.

Chris Knowles, Julian Harris and
the Men’s Lunch Team.

Local Police
Neighbourhood Watch-
Find out more
The local Safer Neighbourhood
Team will be holding a
Neighbourhood Watch Awareness
Day between 10am and 2pm on
Saturday 27 June at Myplace
Centre, 343 Dagnam Park Drive,
Harold Hill, RM3 9ED.
If you want to know more about
Neighbourhood Watch, including
how to start a new group, call in
for a cuppa and a chat.
There will also be stands from our
partner agencies for you to
browse and find out more about
their community safety work.
Crime down in March
Police crime figures for Harold
Wood for March 2015 show falls
in key areas compared to the
previous year.
There were:
three fewer burglaries - only five
in the month; five fewer motor
vehicle crimes - only four in the
month.
Don’t be a victim
Harold Wood SNT is offering
residents a FREE home security
survey, which could help prevent
them becoming a victim of crime.
If you want a survey of your
home, please call the team on
0208 721 2509.
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Adventure
Island
Adventure Island Adventure
Island, Southend wristbands.
Harold Wood Primary School sell
these at a reduced price as
follows:- Blue Band £14.50
(1.2m+, normal price £27), Green
or Red Band £12.00 (Green 1-
1.2m normal price £22 and Red
under 1m, normal price £17).
Please contact by phone or text to
NEW telephone no. 07821 600375.

Wilde nights in
June
The Importance of Being
Earnest comes to Harold Wood

A perfect summer play for a
summer’s day - The Importance
of Being Earnest! 120 years after

its first performance, Oscar
Wilde’s quintessential comedy of
manners continues to entertain
and charm audiences. This
production celebrates the
brilliance of the text and brings to
life the style, dress and manners
of the period. A trivial comedy for
serious people? Come and
experience for yourself what has
made The Importance of Being
Earnest one of the most beloved
and enduring comedies of all
time. The Little Theatre,
Methodist Church, The Drive,
Harold Wood, RM3 0DU.
Wednesday 10th to Saturday the
13th June, 8pm nightly plus
Saturday matinee at 14:30.
Box Office 01708 341 442.

Councillor
Radio Show
Please tune in to my monthly
local community radio show
‘Lunchtime with Cllr Alex’ where I
invite residents to get in touch
about local issues. The next two
shows are at 12-1pm on Saturday
6th June and Saturday 4th July.
Please let me know if there are
any issues you would like to talk
about. You can tune in to Radio
Harold Hill by downloading the

app at www.radioharoldhill.co.uk.
This volunteer-led community
radio station provides local young
people opportunities to learn
about radio, and is also
crowdfunding to raise funds for a
community radio licence. To
donate, please visit
www.gofundme.com/radiohhlicence.

Cllr ALEX DONALD

Mould today,
Gone
Tomorrow!
I was pleased to hear from a local
resident in Amersham Road that
he has now had the mould
removed from one of his walls in
his Council property following my
intervention. As a result of this he
also had to have his tiles and
shower removed and although
this did take some time as the
plaster had to dry out, the
resident did contact me and
thanked me for the help that I had
given him and that he was now
satisfied with the repair and work
carried out.

Cllr DARREN WISE

Are You a Home Owner aged over 55?
Have you ever considered releasing the money in

your home to...

• Pay for Home Improvements
• Debt Consolidation
• Luxury Holidays

For more information
Call: 0800 6127362
Mob: 07964 282678

Kevin.hull@therightequityrelease.co.uk
The Right Equity Release Ltd which is authorised and regulated by the Financial

Conduct Authority Registered in England and Wales No. 07166676

FRENCH HOMEWORK
If you dream of buying a home in France, and would like some practical advice and
assistance from someone who knows, then get in touch and I will send you my thoughts.

Completely free of charge I will describe the purchasing process, planning requirements and,
for those wanting to buy a wreck, restoration techniques and practicalities.

If you then want to progress further I'll be happy to hold your hand at every stage, providing
training for DIY for example or contracting for works requiring a decennial insurance, should
you wish to re-sell within that period. Charges for these services will be in Sterling if incurred in
the UK and Euros if France.
Antony Jackson.

Kingfisher Design, 20 Avenue de la Republique, Neuvilles les Dieppe,76370, France.
A.G. Jackson, 21 Garbutt Road, Upminster, Essex.

Kalegu@ hotmail.com 07876728955

Harold Wood,
Hill, Park
Residents

Councillors
Alex Donald 01708 341106

Brian Eagling 01708 373027
Darren Wise 01708 342369

ASSOCIATION
CONTACTS:

Editor:
Ron Ower

28 Derham Gardens
RMI4 3HA

(07721 780372)
bulletinra@yahoo.co.uk

Commercial Advertising
Please contact the Editor

Emerson Park Area
Laurance Garrard 07973 856195

David Godwin email
davidsue19@aol.comA total of 108
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Direct Car Services
Catering for up to eight passengers

Airports, Rail Transfers, Sporting Events & Theatre
For all your luxury travel needs

• Competitive rates on request • 24/7 service- fully insured
• General and account work undertaken

Tel: 07531 088777 or 07889 273756 www.directcarserviceshavering.co.uk



J.WRIGHT - ELECTRICIAN
REWIRES
EXTRA SOCKETS
COOKER POINTS
SECURITY LIGHTS

CITY & GUILDS QUALIFIED
FOR ALL ELECTRICAL

INSTALLATION

FREE ESTIMATES
CALL 01708 448402
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770000555577

MMOOBBIILLEE::  0077778888  772255885533

DAVIDWILLIAMS & SONS
LANDSCAPE GARDENER AND

NURSERY MAN
�  COMPLETE GARDEN LAYOUT
� PAVING A SPECIALITY
� PONDS, WALLING, ROCK GARDENS
� TREE FELLING, FENCING
� SHRUBS, TREES, ALPINES
� CONIFERS
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Printed by FT Print, Centrus Business Park, Mead Lane, Hertford, SG13 7GXPublished by Upminster & Cranham Residents’ Association. Ron Ower, 28 Derham Gardens, Upminster, Essex, RM14 3HA

(Busypledge Ltd)
We do all roofing work:- Strip & Retile, Tiles replaced & Roofs repaired, Flat Roofs
Stack Re-Point-Re-Build & Lead Flashing, Valleys PVC-U Fascia, Soffit & Guttering

No Job Too Small or Too Large
We are a Family Firm with three decades of Roofing Experience At Your Service

All Personal Estimates & Advice Are Free - All Work Guaranteed

Visit our website: www.gbroofing.co.uk
Email: info@gbroofing.co.uk
Telephone 01708 220610

Fax 01708 859366

go to the charity.  If you would like to
come please call Jeanette on 01708
501505. 

10 Wednesday – Upminster Park
Townswomen’s Guild Meetings are held
in Derham Hall (behind the Library in
Upminster) from 1.45 pm – 4 pm once a
month.

13 Saturday – On behalf of the Hornchurch
& Upminster Little Havens Children’s
Hospice Fundraising Group are holding
a Summer Fair at St. Lawrence Church
Hall, 10 am to 3 pm.  Approx 25 stalls and
refreshments with special interests for the
children to include a face painter, various
games and hopefully a real live meercat!

19 Friday – Havering Antique and
Collectors Club meet at the
Neighbourhood Centre, Gubbins Lane,
Harold Wood have Guest Speaker
Marion Maule on “Mother of Pearl” 7.30
pm for 8 pm start.  For further details
please call our Chairman Mrs Jan Halsey
on 01708 373574.   

20 Saturday - Garden Party at St. Mary
Magdalene Church, Church Rd, North
Ockendon, RM14 3QH, 12 midday to
3.00pm: admission free, refreshments,
barbecue, children's crafts, games and
stalls. Church open for viewing during
the afternoon.

20 Saturday – Tithe Barn Open Day 10.30
am – 4.00 pm.  Free Entry

20 Saturday - Upminster Windmill Open
Day, 2.00 pm to 5.00 pm.

21 Sunday - Tithe Barn Open Day 10.30 am

– 4.00 pm.  Free Entry.
21 Sunday – Upminster Windmill Open

Day 2.00 pm to 5.00 pm
27 Saturday – The South East of England

Band Contest Committee are raising
money for their annual area contest for
various marching bands by holding a
Quiz Night at 7 pm for 7.30 pm start.
Venue is St Laurence Church Hall,
Corbets Tey Road, Upminster.  Cost is £5
per person – tables of 8-10 people.  Please
bring your own drinks, glasses and food.
For further details contact Carol on 01708
223634.

29 Monday – Breathe Easy – Havering In
aid of British Lung Foundation, have
guest speakers every month held at St
Andrews Church, Hornchurch, 1.30 pm –
3.30 pm.  Cost is £2 including light
refreshments.  For further information
please ring Joyce 01708 226696 or Elaine
01708 509127.

29 Monday – Romford Historical Society,
meet at Myplace, 343 Dagnam Park
Drive, Harold Hill, RM3 9EN, Doors open
7.30 pm Meeting starts 8 pm to 9.30 pm,
have Guest Speaker Julian Wybra on
“The History of Morris Dancing”.

JULY
4 Saturday - The Havering Branch of the

East of London Family History Society
hold meetings on the first Saturday of
every month at Trinity Church, Station
Road, Upminster RM14 2SJ doors open at
1pm meeting starts at 2pm. This month

the talk is ‘Home Front World War One’
with William Tyler.  The Computer Group
meets at the same venue 11am – 1pm
where a Q&A session is followed by
‘Using Electoral Registers’ by Eric
Probert.  Teas and coffees can be
purchased. Members and visitors
welcome to either or both. Admission
free.

4 Saturday - Tithe Barn Open Day 10.30
am – 4.00 pm.  Free Entry.

4 Saturday – Upminster Windmill Open
Day 2.00 pm to 5.00 pm 

5 Sunday - Upminster Windmill Open Day
& Classic Cars Display 2.00 pm to 5.00 pm.

5 Sunday – Tithe Barn, Hall Lane Open
Day 10.30 am – 4.00 pm.  Free Entry.

7 Tuesday - Oglethorpe Women’s
Institute have Guest Speaker Lois Amos
on Upminster Hall.  Our meetings are
held at Cranham Social Hall, 103 Front
Lane, RM14 1XL at 7.45 pm. Visitors are
welcome.

ASSOCIATION
DIARY
JUNE
3 Wednesday Upminster Ward
Meeting at St. Joseph’s Social
Centre at 8.00 pm

11 Thursday Cranham Ward

Meeting at Cranham Community
Centre, Marlborough Gardens at
7.45 pm

JULY
1 Wednesday Upminster Ward
Meeting at St. Joseph’s Social Centre
at 8.00 pm

9 Thursday Cranham Ward
Meeting at Cranham Community
Centre, Marlborough Gardens at 7.45
pm

Association
Coach Outing
SATURDAY 20th JUNE
Cranham Social Committee
Coach trip to OXFORD
Leaving the Bell School Upminster
at 9am after usual pick ups. A trip to
the city of 'Dreaming Spires' where
you will find an excellent mix of
shops and plenty of choice for
refreshments.
Tickets £12.00 From Mrs Jean Higgs
(tel 01375 378 172) from Monday
11th May between 7pm - 9pm
please.


